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November 21, 2001

John R. McGinley, Jr., Chairman ; :
Independent Regulatory Review Commission 5 "r '
14th Floor, Harristown 2 9:
333 Market Street "~i: c>
Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Chairman McGinley:

I am writing to inform you that the House Professional Licensure Committee held a
meeting on November 20, 2001, and voted to take no formal action on Regulation 16A-4510
and 16A-4611 until final form regulations are promulgated. In addition, the committee voted to
approve Regulation 16A-4910.

Please feel free to contact my office if any questions should arise.

Sincerely,

Mario J. Civera, Chairman
House Professional Licensure Committee
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Honorable Kim H. Pizzingrilli, Secretary of the Commonwealth
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Regulation 16A-4S10

State Board of Cosmetology

PROPOSAL: Regulation 16A-4510 amends 49 PA Code, Chapter 7, regulations of the State
Board of Cosmetology. The amendment deletes references to examination fees from the Board's
schedule of fees.

The proposed Rulemaking was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on October 13, 2001. The
Professional Licensure Committee has until December 3, 2001 to submit comments on the
regulation.

ANALYSIS: The proposal would delete from the Board's schedule of fees all references to fees
for the theory and performance examination for cosmetologists, cosmeticians, manicurists and
teachers, and theory examination for managers. The Board states that these fees are set by the
third party administrators of the examinations, not by the Board. By deleting references to these
fees, the Board avoids the necessity of amending its regulations whenever the examination
administrator changes a fee.

RECOMMENDATIONS: It is recommended that the Professional Licensure Committee take
no formal action until final form regulations are promulgated.

House of Representatives
Professional Licensure Committee
November 15,2001
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